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Peter Frueh 

RI President  

Ian Riseley 

“The HeadLines” 

Our Last Meeting 

Great presentation from Matt Maudlin and our member Kathleen Maguire 

on a new approach to addressing homelessness. See details on page 2 for 

Host Tony’s summary. 

Indigenous Recognition 

National Apology Day was on 13 February, and relates to the National 

Apology to Australia’s Indigenous Peoples stolen generation by then PM 

Kevin Rudd in Federal Parliament. 

With our local Indigenous heritage - - 

 Robert Hoddle named Boroondara in 1837 from a word in the indige-

nous language meaning ‘where the ground is thickly shaded’. 

 The Burke Rd billabong was an important source of food for the local 

tribes. 

 The Victorian Aboriginal Heritage Act 2006 set up Registered Aborigi-

nal Parties (RAP’s) as the voice of indigenous people in the manage-

ment of their local cultural heritage. 

 We are in a northern RAP of Boroondara, lands basically to the north 

of Cotham / Whitehorse roads that are in the Wurundjeri RAP area. 

The Golf Day ; next Friday at Kew Golf Club 

Join us for lunch, or help with any final ‘spinning wheel’ prizes to Jim Ro-

manis. 

Grand Prix Catering 

We have a few outlets/options this year, so help Geoff Steinicke by joining 

his rosters. It’s also a great fellowship time. 

From Martin Luther King Jnr. 

“Our lives begin to end the day we become silent about things that matter” 

Rob Head 

Our next Club Meeting is at Eva Tilley. 

Meeting details including arrival time and parking are provided for you on 

page 3. 

AG Eastside   

Jonathan Shep-

herd 

Club Website:  HERE  

Facebook:Click HERE  

The Networker: Issue 11    

FEB ROTARY DOWN UN-

DER     Click HERE  

Click for All District 

Events  

http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
https://www.rotary.org/en/ian-riseley-selected-2017-18-rotary-president
https://www.rotary.org/en/ian-riseley-selected-2017-18-rotary-president
http://rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryNorthBalwyn/
http://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/images/17_18Networker11.pdf
http://rotarydownunder.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2017/12/cover-story.pdf
http://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/556/district-events
http://rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/556/district-events
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Guest Speakers on the  15  February  

Matt Maudlin, well known to our Club as the former CEO of Ser-

vants Community Housing and Club member Kathleen McGuire 

combined to present at last week’s meeting on an innovative 

program called Purple Cloak, being developed to help home-

less people who have capacity to integrate into the community. 

Symbolically Purple Cloak provides a “cloak of support” from 

professionals with experience in areas such as finance, health, 

personal development and skill building for homeless people 

encouraged to make the transition to independent living. 

Matt Maudlin said that in the process of moving people to in-

dependent living, vacancies will be created in the already over-

stretched accommodation currently available for homeless 

people. 

Funds for the project will be sought from private and business 

sectors as well as fundraising through arts initiatives. Busi-

nessman and musician Peter Barber, who is a key player in 

Purple Cloak, has written a song called "There For You"  and 

has asked Kathleen McGuire to create a choral arrangement 

and to put together a massed choir to record the song. 

Downloads will be sold to raise significant funds for the 

project.  

Kathleen is encouraging RCNB Club members to partici-

pate. Recording will take place at the Abbotsford Con-

vent on Monday 16 April  next. Details will follow later. 

The tune is catchy and we had an opportunity for an 

early run-through at last week’s meeting. (An unnamed 

critic said the North Balwyn Rotary singers demon-

strated enormous potential!). 

In speaking about the program Matt said his experi-

ence showed Governments have not 

achieved lasting success in managing home-

lessness which remains at crisis proportions 

and Purple Cloak by design provides an al-

ternative community based approach. 

Matt, in seeking support, outlined details of 

the Purple Cloak concept which has been 

developed over the past 12 months. He is 

optimistic that with community help and 

commitment the project will make a differ-

ence. 

Tony Wells 

Chorus Words from “There For You” 

Speakers Matt Maudlin (left) with host PP 

Tony Wells and our own Kathleen McGuire. 

Speaker Matt Maudlin 

Kathleen McGuire  
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GARDENING  PROJECT  UPDATE. 

Your help is needed with the commencement our program in February and March.   

We have sufficient properties for the period, the schools are locked in and we now need 

to assemble our volunteer teams. 

Below is the state of play.  Please consider where you can fill in the gaps and email co-

ordinator Rowan McClean to advise him at <rowanmcclean@gmail.com>. 

 

CLUB VISIT TO EVA TILLEY MEMORIAL HOME 

THURSDAY 22 FEBRUARY 2018 

This is a regular Club meeting arranged by the Vocational Committee. 

Address is 1100 Burke Road, Balwyn North, on the eastern side of Burke Road, just down the hill 

on the left from Doncaster Road. For Your Information see   https://www.google.com.au/maps/@

-37.7965064,145.0619487,127a,35y,90h,45t/data=!3m1!1e3 

Members are advised to arrive at 6.30 pm ( Not 6.00 pm as originally announced ) .  

Please do not arrive too early as residents will be finishing their evening meal. 

Car Parking: Please do not park in the grounds of Eva Tilley as a courtesy to residents, visitors 

and visiting medical staff.  There is adequate off-street parking available in Burke Road and in 

Marylands Avenue, a nearby side street. 

Pre-dinner drinks will be available in the lounge from 6.30 pm at a cost of $4 per glass. 

A BBQ dinner will be provided plus dessert at a cost of $32, payable on arrival.  The visit will in-

clude an address by Sharelle Rowe, the recently-appointed CEO, together with an opportunity to 

view some of the gardening work undertaken as part of the Club ’ s Gardening program. 

Date/School Time Volunteer Volunteer 

Fri 23 Feb CGS/XC 3.00 to 5.00     

Sat 24 Feb MLC 10.00 to Noon     

Fri 2 Mar CGS/XC 3.00 to 5.00 Rob Head Garth Symington 

Sat 3 Mar MLC 10.00 to Noon     

Fri 9 Mar CGS/XC 3.00 to 5.00 Estelle Kelly   

Sat 10 Mar MLC 10.00 to Noon     

FRi 16 Mar CGS/XC 3.00 to 5.00     

Sat 17 Mar MLC 10.00 to Noon Marcel Muntwyler   

Fri 23 Mar CGS/XC 3.00 to 5.00     

Sat 24 Mar MLC 10.00 to Noon     

FRi 30 Mar XC 3.45 to 5.00     

mailto:rowanmcclean@gmail.com
https://www.google.com.au/maps/@-37.7965064,145.0619487,127a,35y,90h,45t/data=!3m1!1e3
https://www.google.com.au/maps/@-37.7965064,145.0619487,127a,35y,90h,45t/data=!3m1!1e3
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AND IF YOU’RE NOT PLAYING GOLF THEN:- 

No doubt all Rotarians get a warm inner glow hearing of the great work 

carried out by AUSTRALIAN ROTARY HEALTH FUND [ARHF ]. Our club is 

aware of the significance of ARHF through the involvement of our own 

Greg Ross. 

Our fundraising Golf  Day on 23rd February is in aid of ARHF Mental 

Healthy Research.  

If you’re not playing golf on the day, we look forward to your participation 

by:- 

 Joining us for the gourmet BBQ lunch. Great  value at $30 

 Participate in the fun and frivolity over lunch, and 

 Try your luck and win a prize on   “THE WHEEL”.  Each Wheel ticket will give you 4 chances of win-

ning.   

 $10 Tickets   4 chances of winning prizes  valued around $100 each spin. 

 $20 Tickets   4 chances of winning prizes  valued around $200 each spin. 

 Buying  $50 lots such as 1 x $20 ticket and 3 x $10 tickets gives 16 chances to win 

Jim Romanis will be at the desk this and the following Thursday to gladly take your money and have 

you listed to be allocated tickets on the day. 

These tickets will be held in trust for you under the reliable and capable hands of Geoff Steinicke.  

If you will be attending lunch,  please pay $30 to Greg Matthews. 

Jim Romanis 

PS Last year we raised $3,000 on the wheel & $1,000 on other activities. 

This year we hope to make $5,000. 

Urgent! There are 20 players still required to fill the card.  

GALA CHARITY GOLF DAY        23rd Feb 2018  

(Please let Greg Matthews know of any sponsorship  contacts you may have).  

The Rotary Club of North Balwyn is to hold its annual Gala Charity Golf Day at the Kew Golf 

Club on  

Friday  23rd February. 

Funds from this event will go towards helping Youth Mental Health 

through Australian Rotary Health. 

Kew Golf Club: 120 Belford Road,  East Kew, is a spectacular park-

land setting beside the Yarra River.  

The course is only 15 minutes from the Melbourne CBD and just off 

the Eastern Freeway. 

Ambrose Competition: Shotgun Start   Gourmet Barbecue Lunch.  

Prizes: Overall winners and ...  

Longest and Straightest drives. 

Entry Fee: $100.00 

The Rotary Club of North Balwyn is seeking support from Rotarians 

throughout D9800 for this major Community Service Project. 

You will be helping the Community whilst enjoying a round of golf on one of Melbourne's Exclu-

sive Golf Courses  and enjoy great fellowship and food at Kew Golf Club.  
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Rotary Club Bowls Night – Thursday 1 March  

On the Thursday 1 March, our regular club meeting will be re-

placed by our annual lawns bowls night at North Balwyn Bowls 

Club, Buchanan Avenue, Balwyn North – next to the Balwyn High 

School. 

Plenty of parking available.  

Cost for the evening will be as normal, $37 per person, including 

a 2 course dinner. 

Details : 

6.00pm arrival for 6.30pm dinner 

7.30pm – social bowls   

Bowls will be provided, and we have an hour or so under lights on the fabulous greens 

Flat(ish) footwear is required i.e. runners., sandals, thongs – just no heels please. 

No previous experience is needed and instruction will be available. 

This is a great social night which an opportunity to try bowls and to see the facilities at this multi-

purpose community venue ; the Men’s Shed will be open from 6.00 – 6.30 for a look if you are inter-

ested. 

Guests are also welcome. 

For catering purposes please contact Ian Mollison on any of the contact details below. 

P +61 (03) 9819 7173   M 0418 513 120           E: ian.balwynnorth@helloworld.com.au 

 Good advice from Rowan McClean. 
VicEmergency is the official Victorian Government app for emergency warnings and information 
for mobile phones, iPads and computers.. 

Apart from the ease of having Ambulance, Fire and Police at the push of a button, it is more 
precise than a 000 call because it has the locational coordinates showing where the call is being 
made from. This saves you from having to describe the location such as the nearest street corner 
(which is often difficult, especially on a golf course!). 

Please consider downloading it.  It could save lives. 

Rowan McClean 
Download VicEmergency, set up a user profile and watch zones to ensure you receive official 
warnings and information for areas that interest you. 

Watch the VicEmergency video at www.youtube.com/channel/UCskGgVGdfEp1C3BMiiwAyzQ   
To review support articles or submit a request, visit http://support.emergency.vic.gov.au  

Main Features: 

 Live incident map showing current warnings, planned burns and other types of incidents 
across Victoria including flood, earthquake, storms, tsunami, shark sightings. 

 Simple to create a profile and use watch zones that ensure you get official warnings for 
your local area.  

 Warnings and information are pushed out to a user's phone when issued by Victoria’s 
emergency services.  

 GPS integration to determine your current location and surrounding incidents.  
 Emergency Warnings, Warnings, Advice and information as issued by Victoria’s 

emergency services 
 Share incidents and warnings with friends and family. 
 View forecast Fire Danger Ratings on the map. 

View today's and tomorrow’s Total Fire Ban status. 
 

mailto:ian.balwynnorth@helloworld.com.au
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Past  President Jane Pennington has booked a table for The International Women’s Day 

Breakfast on March 7th at Palladium Crown. Want to go?  Contact Jane on   mobile 

0408 402 555b or email  at jane.pennington@bigpond.com   
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Go to facebook.com/endtrachomaby2020  to hear these speakers at 5pm EDST 19—25 February   

https://shoutout.wix.com/so/7M5R62pL/click?w=LS0tDQpjYTgyNGNhMC02YjlhLTQzM2MtOGMwOS1mMDBiZGYyNjY5ODYNCmh0dHA6Ly93d3cuZmFjZWJvb2suY29tL2VuZHRyYWNob21hYnkyMDIwDQotLS0
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MEETING ROSTERS   

Thursday  15 March  

Greeters: Peter Cleary, Paul Fitz 

Set Up:    Adrian Ranson. Sam Hardikar 

Desk:     Ian Adams, David Cheney 

Speakers: Peter Downton and Adam Hillary 
Host:        Russell Cooper    

Topic:       Autobiographies 

 

 

Thursday  22 February   Please Note that this meeting is a visit to Eva Tilley Memorial Home   

Greeters: Sue McDonald, Don Taylor 

Set Up: Not Required 

Desk: Jeanette Leigh, Findley Cornell  

Speaker: Sharelle Rowe, CEO 

Host:       Ian Adams 
 

 

Thursday  1 March   Please Note that this meeting is a visit to North Balwyn Bowls Club 

Greeters: Geoff Haddy 

       Greg Matthews 

Set Up: Not Required 

Desk: Chris Flavelle-Smith, Phil Francis 

North Balwyn Bowls Club 

Host:   Ian Mollison       

 

Thursday  8 March  

Greeters: Phil Wade, 

                 Duncan Ansell. 

Set Up:    John Gartlan, Colin Sharp 

Desk:     Greg Cribbes,  Estelle Kelly 

Speaker: TBC 
Host:       TBC  

Topic:      TBC 

 

Meeting Report for GV  

 Meeting  No.30  Thursday, 15th February 2018 

Present:   

 Guest Speakers 2 Matt Maudlin -The Purple Cloak Story, in association with member 

      Kathleen McGuire - "There for You" Choir 

 NB Members 
4

8 
 

 Visiting Rotarians 1 Kerry Kornhauser - RC Melbourne, Int'l Women's Day Breakfast. 

 Partners 1 Audrey Sexton (Kathleen McGuire) 

 Guests 1 Peter Barber (Matt Maudlin & Kathleen McGuire) 

 Meals Served 
5

2 
 Member Attendance 48 =  61.5% 

   On Time Apologies -21, Late Apologies -4, LOA -4,  No Show -1 . 

 External Activities  Membership = 78 

 (Board Approved)  Gardening Project Assessments - Findley Cornell, Brian Hurnard, 

 (previously Make-Ups.) Rowan McClean & Bill Oakley. 

   Greg Ross - D9820 Conf. in Sale Vic.;   Pete Sutherland - DIK. 

   Geoff Haddy - 2nd Bite food to Camcare; Rowan McClean - Basscare; 

   Catering - Estelle Kelly, Sue McDonald, Bill Oakley, Jane Pennington, 

    Ian Richardson, Jim Romanis, Rob Stewart & Don Taylor. 

Absences for Rosters next week: 

 Paul Fitz, Tony Ho, Dileep Krishna Pillai, Yvonne Lyneham, David Rowe and Russell Turner 



 

9 

T H E  G R A P E V I N E                 T H U R S D A Y  1 5 T H  F E B R U A R Y  2 0 1 8   

Geoff’s Health Tip  

 

How Safe are Packaged Foods? 

 

A recent article in The British Medical Journal released on 

February 14 has drawn associations between consumption 

of highly-processed food and risk of cancer.  The French 

researchers from the University of Sorbonne Paris showed 

that a 10% increase in the proportion of highly-processed 

food in the diet was associated with an overall increased 

cancer risk, and a 12% increased risk in breast cancer. 

The study was conducted from 2009 until 2017 on 

104,980 participants, aged over 18 years, who consumed 

a mainly Western diet.   

Cancer represents a major worldwide burden, with 14 million new cases diagnosed in 2012.  In 

the past decades, diets in many countries have shifted towards a dramatic increase in consump-

tion of highly-processed foods, especially in Europe, the USA, Canada, New Zealand, Brazil and 

Australia.   

How do we define highly-processed food? 

 Highly-processed foods undergo multiple physical, biological, and/or chemical processes.  

These foods are considered to be microbiologically safe, convenient, highly palatable, and 

affordable. 

 The French study included mass produced breads and buns, sweet or savoury snacks, in-

dustrialised confectionery and desserts, sweetened drinks, meat balls, poultry and fish 

nuggets, reconstituted meats, instant noodles and soups, frozen or shelf stable ready 

meals, and other food products made mostly from sugar, oils and fats.   

 Most of these foods also include flavouring agents, colours, emulsifiers, humectants and 

non-sugar sweeteners. 

My suggestion is to look at the label and if you see a large number of ingredients then it is highly-

processed.  Manufacturers have to declare all ingredients on the label, however there are some 

regulations that permit no declaration if the ingredient percentage is below a certain figure.  This 

does not apply to foods containing known allergens.   

The take home message is to look for what I call 'clean labels' on packaged foods, that is, foods 

with a minimal number of ingredients.   

 

Geoff 

Birthdays and Anniversaries between Feb 23rd and March 1st 
 

Weddings:  

Birthdays: Robyn Elliott,  Janet Hillary 

Induction Anniversaries:   
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Club Diary  

Read about Rotary in your area in The Progress Leader  

http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/   

 

Friday  23 February 2018  

Gala Charity Golf Day  

 

Saturday 24 February2018  

DIK open Day Somerville Road West Footscray  

Please RSVP for catering purposes to 
dik.vic.rotary@gmail.com  sausage sizzle for lunch.  

 

From 10.00am to 3.00 pm with the ribbon cutting  

ceremony at 1.00pm to open Shed 39. 

 

Thursday  1 March  

Annual bowls night at North Balwyn Bowls Club 

This will be in lieu of our normal meeting at Club Meet-

ing at KGC. 

 

16-18 March 2018. 

District Conference 

Warrnambool.  

Registrations Now Open  

 

21 –25 March 2018.  

2018 Formula 1® Australian Grand Prix.  

 

Weekend of 17-19 August 2018 

MUNA 2018  

See http://www.rotaryclubofcanberrasunrise.org.au/  

 

 

Friday 5th to Sunday 7 October 2018  

Camp Getaway  Working Bee 2018  

 

Weekend of 19-20-21 October  

Fellowship Weekend at Daylesford  

Details soon.  

http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/
mailto:dik.vic.rotary@gmail.com
http://www.rotaryconference.org.au/register.html
http://www.grandprix.com.au/
http://www.rotaryclubofcanberrasunrise.org.au/
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ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 2017/18 

 

President: Rob Head   

president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Vice President: Findley Cornell   

vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Secretary: Gavan Schwartz   

secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Treasurer: Greg Cribbes    

treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au   

Grapevine: Peter Sutherland   

petesutherland@bigpond.com  

Noon Sat Weekly Deadline for submissions 

please. 

APOLOGIES FOR CLUB MEETINGS  

1. Sign the “apology sheet” at the front desk at 

the prior meeting if you know in advance. 

2. Click HERE for apologies. and log into website; 

select My Menu; Meeting Atten-

dance/Apologies and Make-Ups; Select 

meeting date; Add Apology to this meeting; 

and send. 

3. Or E-mail Hugo Goetze    

        HugoGoetze@netspace.net.au 

   

4. Phone 9857 6701 (leave a message if re-

quired). Mobile phone calls & SMS are not 

to be used.  

Please apologise no later than  5pm 

 on Tuesday. 

North Balwyn Probus: Don Campbell .  

http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au 

 

North Balwyn Heights Probus:  

Sue Mullarvey  

yarramul@tpg.com.au 9857 4305, 0400 821 402 

 

Greythorn Probus:  

Meetings 10am 2nd Tuesday Monthly.  

St Aidan's Church Hall, Duggan St, Balwyn 

Nth.9859 4941. 

Boroondara Ladies Probus: Janet Eddy         

jveddey@applewood.net.au 

Thanks to Chris Cross Landscape & Gardening Supply for their support of our Club through housing our 3 storage  containers.  

We thank Bread Street Bakery 

for their ongoing support of our 

BBQ Fundraising activity through 

their generous provision of 

bread supplies.  

Thank you  

Helloworld North Bal-

wyn for your ongoing 

support of our Event 

Days and assistance 

with our  

Mongolia travel ar-

rangements.  

Bendigo Bank is a strong 

supporter of Nth Balwyn 

Rotary through its help 

with our Community  

Projects and Fund  

Raising. 

 

The City of Boroondara is a great 

supporter of Rotary and we thank 

them for their most recent support 

with establishment of our North 

Balwyn Community Men’s Shed   

BALWYN NORTH 

mailto:president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au
mailto:vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au
mailto:secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au
mailto:treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au
mailto:petesutherland@bigpond.com
http://rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au/contact
mailto:HugoGoetze@netspace.net.au
http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au
https://www.boroondara.vic.gov.au/community-directory/community-groups/probus/probus-club-of-north-balwyn-heights-inc
mailto:yarramul@tpg.com.au
http://greythornprobus.org.au/
mailto:jveddey@applewood.net.au



